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Tracking State Regulations and Air Quality Changes 

Policy ER7 is identified as an interim policy until such time as highway pollution levels 
and health hazards are reduced through further planned State regulations or other 
means. The policy provides that the City will track regulatory efforts of the California Air 
Resources Board (CARB) and progress on air quality improvements. 

Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District staff is assisting City staff in 
monitoring State regulatory activities and data on air quality changes. Scientific studies 
have estimated that diesel particulate levels statewide were substantially reduced in the 
years 1990-2010 due to in-place State regulations (UCSD, Black Carbon and the 
Regional Climate of California, 2013). The next phase of diesel particulate regulations 
(heavy truck retrofits), which had been put on hold following the State’s economic 
downturn, is now underway.  

With adoption of ER7, it was anticipated that the City will periodically conduct updated 
modeling of air quality conditions along Highway 101 within Santa Barbara as part of the 
City’s General Plan Adaptive Management Program (AMP). Following such studies, the 
City would reassess Policy ER7 and the Ordinance provisions for amendment or repeal. 
It is also possible that the CARB may in the future be able to provide data about 
improved air quality that would support policy repeal without the City study. 

Other Jurisdictions 

The City of Goleta adopted a General Plan policy requiring projects within 500 feet of 
Highway 101 to prepare project-specific health risk assessments.  

The County of Santa Barbara’s Los Alamos Community Plan includes development 
standards providing that a high efficiency ventilation system should be installed for all 
residential projects within 500 feet of Highway 101; residents provided with filter 
maintenance information; and potential buyers provided with an air quality disclosure 
statement.  

The County is in process of preparing an updated East Goleta Valley Community Plan 
for the unincorporated portion of the valley, which is also expected to include a policy 
addressing this near-highway air quality issue. 

The Santa Barbara Association of Governments (SBCAG) recently adopted an updated 
Regional Transportation Plan and Sustainable Communities Strategy (RTP/SCS). The 
Final Program Environmental Impact Report for this plan identifies a list of potential 
mitigation measures for siting sensitive land uses within 500 feet of Highway 101, which 
may include site design and screening, health risk assessments, interior filtration, and 
disclosure statements, as determined by the lead agency for individual projects. 

A number of jurisdictions in northern and southern California also have similar policies 
in place or pending. 






















































